Many of our world’s leader’s worship Satan, and are willing servants of EVIL but
many are confined to calling them criminals. They are controlled by Satan, the
god of this world (2nd Corinthians 4:4). Satan controls these men through the
occult (i.e., "hidden" organizations). Jesus said "in secret have I done
nothing" (John 18:20), because He had nothing to hide. Why the secrecy from our
nation's top leaders? "Skull and Bones is of the Devil. Freemasonry is of the
Devil. Nearly 2,000 carefully selected government officials, corporate tycoons
and other luminaries—men with power to shape the future—assemble privately every
July in a redwood forest about 65 miles north of San Francisco. The meeting
includes a somber ritual that features the Druidic burning of an effigy on the
alter, chants from a robed chorus, and wild drinking and promiscuity. Richard
Nixon once famously described the gathering as “the most faggy G_ddamned thing
you could ever imagine.” The bizarre Pagan ritual of the Bohemian Grove—the
Cremation of Care ceremony—is practiced by its members (all men), including both
Presidents Bush, Bill Clinton, Ronald Reagan, Alan Greenspan, Richard M. Nixon,
Jimmy Carter, Walter Cronkite, Colin Powell, and Henry Kissinger to name but a
few. The meeting is held every July. It is purported that Obama and McCain
visited Bohemian Grove in July of 2008. In the following full-length documentary
films by syndicated radio host Alex Jones, you will learn the shocking truth
about Bohemian Grove. Actual witches and warlocks (not members of the grove)
gather and dance outside the gates, praying to Satan, summoning demons to
Bohemian Grove (see 25 to 28 minutes in the Order Of Death documentary below).
It is a fiesta of occult activity. It is the evil equivalent to a prayer meeting
of believers before Pentecost; in this case it is witches and warlocks calling
forth demons prior to the Bohemian Grove occult gathering. These are our
nation's leaders worshipping a 40-foot owl!!! You couldn't make this stuff up...
If you're still doubting reality. The November 1989 edition of SPY magazine
featured photos of Bohemian Grove men dancing around dressed up as women. The
article included artist renditions of the Moloch idol and discussed how they bus
in male prostitutes and how AIDS is a big problem. In July of 2004, a New York
Post article reported how a top gay-porn star, Chad Savage, serviced the moguls
at the Bohemian Grove. Bigwigs who have attended the two-week retreat include
George H.W. Bush, Dick Cheney, Alan Greenspan, Walter Cronkite, Newt Gingrich,
Alexander Haig, Jack Kemp, Henry Kissinger, Colin Powell, John Major, William F.
Buckley, Justin Dart, William Randolph Hearst, Jr., Caspar Weinberger, Charles
Percy, George Schultz, Edward Teller, and former C.I.A. director William Casey.
The Canaanite deity, Moloch, was worshipped in Greece, Babylon and later in
Europe. It is normally symbolized by a bull or an owl, or some type of horned
beast, and children are sacrificed to it. It is the precursor of all modern
death cults. What purpose does this all serve, having world leaders congregate
and engage in an ancient Canaanite ritual of mock child sacrifice? It is a way
of binding them together. No where is the origin of the cult more in evidence
than in former German chancellor Helmut Schmidt's own autobiography, MEN IN
POWERS: A POLITICAL RETROSPECTIVE. He talks about how they have their own German
groves, where they do Druidic rituals, but his favorite place to do the rituals
is at Bohemian Grove. This is a book you can get at the library, written by
Schmidt. He talks about the Trilateral Commission, the Council On Foreign
Relations (CFR), the Bilderberg Group and world government. He says that much of
the decisions are made at the Bohemian Grove. The CEO of IBM, Thomas J. Watson,
was a member of Bohemian Grove, a position that was shared by his good friend,
the fascist totalitarian leader of the Nazi regime, namely Adolf Hitler. IBM
Germany (known in those days as Dehomag) was totally and utterly immersed in the
Nazi war rollout. Nearly every Nazi concentration camp operated a Hollerith
department known as the Hollerith Abteilung. The five-digit Hollerith number and
customized punch card system devised by IBM was software programming in its
earliest forms. These Hollerith machines computerized the civil and slave labour
resources allowing for a streamlining of the process. These IBM leased Hollerith
machines matched worker skills and locations with labour needs during the
building of the Nazi war machine. The prisoner was worked until he was exhausted
and then exterminated by gas or bullet. Fast forward to today. IBM Credit Corp.
is funding the parent company of the Verichip, Applied Digital Solutions. In
this ceremony, a giant 40-foot OWL is worshipped, and child being is sacrificed
in effigy. The occult has always been synonymous with idolatry and Satanism.
David Rockefeller is also a member of this Satanic group. Arnold Schwarzenegger

has also attended its meetings. Bohemian Grove is believed to be an offshoot of
the Nazi based Skull and Bones (officially known as The Order Of Death). Isaiah
42:14 and 17, “I have long time holden my peace; I have been still, and
refrained myself: now will I cry like a travailing woman; I will destroy and
devour at once. ...They shall be turned back, they shall be greatly ashamed,
that trust in graven images, that say to the molten images, Ye are our gods.”
Please understand that I don't condemn anybody for their sins, for we are all
hell-deserving sinners in God's eyes. The Bible condemns all humanity (Romans
3:10-23). JESUS CAME TO SAVE SINNERS! My intent is not to judge anyone; but
rather, to expose the occult groups and Satanic powers behind the New World
Order. Truth is stranger than fiction. God condemned Molech (Moloch) worship and
human sacrifice in the Bible. Why would world leaders worship a 40-foot owl god
(clearly Moloch, since they burn a human being upon the alter). They offer up
chid sacrifices at Bohemian Grove, but God condemns such wickedness... Leviticus
20:2-3, “Again, thou shalt say to the children of Israel, Whosoever he be of the
children of Israel, or of the strangers that sojourn in Israel, that giveth any
of his seed unto Molech; he shall surely be put to death: the people of the land
shall stone him with stones. And I will set my face against that man, and will
cut him off from among his people; because he hath given of his seed unto
Molech, to defile my sanctuary, and to profane my holy name.” God never changes
(Malachi 3:6; Hebrews 13:8). God hates the same sins today that he did in
ancient times. Molech worship has survived for millenniums and is still widely
practiced throughout the world today. "If my neighbor was worshipping a 40-foot
stone owl and burned children on a fire, I wouldn't let that neighbor walk my
dog or baby-sit my children. Instead these people are baby-sitting the big red
button ... This is some sick stuff." —Alex Jones The Owl and Luciferianism The
Bohemian Club is a rich-man’s organization that holds a two-week “camp” in
northern California every year at the end of July. This strange and secretive
group, which have received very little press coverage, have a 40-foot owl as its
central symbol. Each year, approximately 1,500 of America’s most influential
CEO’s, government officials, financiers, industrialists, and media moguls gather
to hear speeches, network, and share common agendas. They also perform Druidlike ceremonies before a huge stone owl, complete with robes, fire,
incantations, and other rituals. Romans 1:22,23 comes to mind... "Professing
themselves to be wise, they became fools, And changed the glory of the
uncorruptible God into an image made like to corruptible man, and to birds, and
fourfooted beasts, and creeping things." To help you lose more sleep tonight,
take a look at what's hidden on every U.S. one dollar bill, that's right, an
owl... There is a small owl just to the left of the "1" which appears on the
upper right hand corner of the Dollar Bill. But what does the owl symbolize? The
owl is a symbol of wisdom. Owls can see in the dark. They can see what we cannot
see. Likewise, members of the Illuminati are privileged to information that is
hidden from the general public. The owl is a nocturnal bird of prey with strong
talons. The owl has been associated with wisdom, books, Occult knowledge,
shamanism and other spiritual matters. As mentioned, the owl is a bird of the
night, so an association with the moon is also suggested. They have short tail
feathers and are silent in flight, stealth like. They seem curious about things
but are happy to sit and wait until the time is right to obtain their goals
(catch or conquer their prey). The demon goddess Lilith is represented
throughout history as an owl. A study of the demon goddess of Lilith will reveal
the dark secrets behind the owl of Bohemian grove. Few magickal orders exist
dedicated to the undercurrent of Lilith and deal in initiations specifically
related to the Aracana of the first Mother. Two reputable organizations that
progressively use initiations and magick associated with Lilith are the Ordo
Antichristianus Illuminati and the Order of Phosphorus. Author Joshua Seraphim
has written three texts associated with the egregore of Lilith entitled "Rite of
Lilith," "Confessionis ex Lilitu," and the "Lamentations of Lilith." Lilith
appears as a succubus in Aleister Crowley's De Arte Magica. Lilith was also one
of the middle names of Crowley’s first child, Ma Ahathoor Hecate Sappho Jezebel
Lilith Crowley (b. 1904, d.1906). She is sometimes identified with Babylon in
Thelemic writings. A Thelemic rite, based on an earlier German rite, offers the
invocation of Lilith (warning: an article on how to summons Satan). Read here
about the wicked witchcraft of Lilith, and how it relates to the OWL... Lilith
is the mythological first wife of Adam. She, like Adam, was created by God "from

the dust of the earth. . . in the image of God He created them, male and female
He created them" (Gen. 1:27) being the first reference to human life in the
Bible. It would seem that Eve came later, fashioned from a rib taken from Adam
while he slept : ". . . this is to be called Woman, for this was taken from
Man". (Gen. 2:24) This strange anomaly can only be explained by assuming that
there was a female human before Eve. Since only Eve is subsequently present in
the Garden of Eden, her predecessor must have departed before Eve's arrival on
the scene. One can only assume that Lilith's near total absence (aside from
oblique references to "screech owls") from the Judeo/Christian Bible is a matter
of prejudice on the part of the male patriarchal authors. Semitic legend
describes Lilith as having a "base" nature and a taste for biting Adam and
drinking his blood. She had refused to submit to Adam's authority (and a
preference for being "on top"), and in a fit of pique, she uttered the ineffable
name of God and flew up into the air, only to be cast down by God into the
desert wastes where she took up residence. (The only mention of Lilith by name
in the standard Christian Bible is in Isaiah, where a passing reference is made
about her living in the desert.) Lilith is described as either a winged serpent
or a screech owl (or a anthropomorphic combination thereof) who murders infants
(it would appear from the perspective of modern medicine that infants who
succumbed to Sudden Infant Death Syndrome would have been thought to have been
victims of Lilith), and who torments men at night who sleep alone -- the
original succubus. In modern mythology Lilith has become a symbol to many
feminists of the independent woman, who refuses to submit to the control of men.
While this is certainly an aspect of her egregore, there is a strong sexual
component to Lilith's nature that must also be recognized. She is more than just
an "uppity woman", she is the power of primal lust in female form. And also, she
is Death, and this cannot be ignored when working with her magically. A 2006
occult work by ceremonial magickian Donald Tyson, titled Liber Lilith details
the secret cosmology for the 'Mother of Harlots' and spawn of all nightbreed
monsters Lilith. The book proclaims itself as saved from the ashes of Dr Dee's
library at Mortlake in the 1580's. Just as Lilith is the demonic god of Bohemian
Grove, so is Baphomet (the son of Lucifer and Lilith) the demonic god of
Freemasonry. Do you see how all these demonic occult organizations are linked
together? In modern Luciferianism, Lilith is considered a consort and/or an
aspect of Lucifer and is identified with the figure of Babalon. She is said to
come from the mud and dust, and is known as the Queen of the Sucubi. When she
and Lucifer mate, they form an androgynous being called "Baphomet" or the "Goat
of Mendes," also known in Luciferianism as the "God of Witches." -SOURCE: The
Church of Lucifer. Bohemian Grove is rooted in Luciferianism!!! The writings by
Micheal Ford, "The Foundations of the Luciferian Path," contends that Lilith
forms the Luciferian Trinity, composed of her, Samael and Cain. Likewise, she is
said to have been Cain's actual mother, as opposed to Eve, but through her.
Lilith here is seen as a goddess of witches, the dark feminine principle, and is
also known as the goddess Hecate. -SOURCE: Black Witchcraft: The Foundations of
the Luciferian Path After traveling from Austin, Texas to San Francisco, Alex
Jones and the other members of his team, Violet Nichols and Mike Hanson, met up
with the British filmmakers and began a three-day investigation before
attempting to enter the Grove. On July 15, 2000, Alex Jones and Mike Hanson,
equipped with two hidden video cameras and disguised as members of the Bohemian
Club successfully infiltrated the elite cult compound. The following detailed
report of what they found is absolutely shocking... (I know how bizarre this all
sounds, just remember that we have all of this on tape in my video, Dark
Secrets: Inside Bohemian Grove (watch now on Google for free), which has aired
nationally in the United Kingdom, and might air here in the United States,
unless it is suppressed.) So, the priest talked about "goodly Tyre and Babylon."
Well, there is only one "great owl" of Babylon and "goodly" Tyre. If you read
your Bible, or any historical document of the time, they were burning children
in the Babylonian and Canaanite kingdoms before the owl-god Moloch. Suddenly,
(again, we had initially been misdirected from the owl by the activities behind
the curtains across the bank, then we were paying attention to the owl and the
priests on the island ) back on the west bank, there was an old-fashioned riverstyle boat, with that grim reaper character who had been driving the wagon, and
he was poling himself across the water with the bound body up on the bow. He
brought the bound body to the high priest who was waiting for it at the foot of

the owl, at the bottom of large circular steps on which the owl sits. Then, in
very macabre fashion, the two black-clad priests rubbed and caressed the
sacrificial body and brought it before the owl. The body begged for its life,
over a speaker system. They refused it mercy. They took it up onto the altar.
The "great owl" told them to burn the body (which they called "dull care,")
which looks like a human wrapped up in black cloth. Right above the altar there
was a large stone lamp that was burning that they call the "eternal flame." The
high priest took an unlit torch and lit his torch with this flame. The body
again begged for mercy. The high priest then walked down (with some difficulty,
because this high priest was so old, he could hardly even walk), and lit the
pyre on fire. He began to say that he would read the signs in the remains, a
deep occult tradition. This is not the Hollywood devil with red pajamas – this
is the real deal, Babylon mystery religion-style. The body continued to scream
in pain. Suddenly, all of those little metal crosses that we had seen along the
bank during the day burst into flame. So, I was there witnessing something right
out of the medieval painter Hieronymus Bosch’s Visions of Hell: burning metal
crosses, priests in red and black robes with the high priest in a silver robe
with a red cape, a burning body screaming in pain, a giant stone great-horned
owl, world leaders, bankers, media and the head of academia engaged in these
activities. It was total insanity. So the ritual ended and all the old men
started breaking up and going back to the big hall in the giant redwoods. Myself
and Mike Hanson high-tailed it out of there, walking at a brisk pace. We
encountered no resistance when we left. We walked right by guards and were out
on the main road, Bohemian Avenue. It is a lot easier to get out of the Grove
than it is to get in, because a lot of these world leaders that you read about
in the news leave the Grove to go into the small town Monte Rio. They go into
the bars for prostitutes that are flown in from around the world to service
them. Down the road the British media was waiting to pick us up. They asked us,
"Did you get it? Did you get it?" One of the producers, John Sergeant, said,
"You’ve done it Alex! You’ve blown Bohemian Grove right open!" Everyone has
heard the saying “Wise as an Owl”…but do you know where this phrase comes from?
The phrase comes from the “goddess of wisdom” who was sometimes depicted as an
owl. A simple web-search using the terms "owl" and "symbol" turned up many
references to owl as a symbol of the Greek Athena. In fact, the scientific name
for owl is “Athene Noctua.” Perhaps you have seen movies depicting the Greek
goddess Athena and her pet Owl. Athenian coins bore the likeness of Athena on
one side and an owl on the other. Indeed, these coins were called "owls." King
Arthur's Merlin was always depicted with an owl on his shoulder. The owl is the
unrivaled symbol of intelligence or wisdom." In the ancient mysteries Athena WAS
the Owl and was the goddess of wisdom. Remember, Athena is another name for
Simiramas (just in a different culture). It is also another name for Ishtar,
a.k.a. Isis. The Bible makes references to men of wisdom being master builders.
Isis was known as the “goddess of towers” (a master builder) and is also the
“goddess of wisdom.” Therefore an Owl is a fitting representation of Isis. If
you look carefully around Washington DC you will find that many of the
government buildings which are pagan in architectural style, have owl statues on
them. Our country adopted most of it’s symbolism from the Egyptian mysteries and
therefore I am leaning toward believing that the owl is just another symbol of
Isis to the high priests who designed the American Mysteries. Fast Facts about
Bohemian Grove Founded in 1872 by 5 American men. The club lies 75 miles out of
San Francisco The grove consists of some 2700 acres of land. Motto: "Weaving
dealing spiders come not here". A phrase constructed by Shakespeare which
basically means, leave your dirty business at the door. There is a waiting list
of 1,500 VIP eager to $2,500 for the "initiation fee" plus the yearly $600 bill.
The grove contains a massive pagan idol, an owl named "Moloch" from the
scriptures. On the first Saturday of the camp, an elaborate ritual called the
Cremation of Care is held just after dinner. It begins with the procession of a
group of men, dressed in red pointed hoods and red robes, some of whom play a
funeral dirge while others carry torches. These men also carry a rough, open
coffin containing a body made of a black muslin-covered wooden skeleton.
According to Domhoff [G. William Domhoff, author of The Bohemian Grove and Other
Retreats], 'this is the body of Care, symbolizing the concerns and woes that
important men supposedly must bear in their daily lives. It is Dull Care which
must be cremated.' Mary Moore, a longtime Sonoma County activist who founded the

Bohemian Grove Action Network, which has helped organize demonstrations outside
the grove since 1980, has been one of the Bohos’ more rational critics. The
network’s Web site, at http://www.sonomacountyfreepress.com/, contains a
complete listing of all the public-policy speeches that have been given by major
figures over the years, including Dick Cheney’s 1991 speech, “Defense Problems
of the 21st Century.” Moore, a staunch leftist, is adamant that the annual
retreat has to do with more than just fun and games. Known Members of Bohemian
Grove Both George Bushes Ronald Reagan Henry Kissinger Richard Nixon Casper
Weinberger Dick Cheney Malcom Forbes Colin Powell Helmut Schmidt Stephen Bechtel
(Bechtel Corp.) James Baker Jerry Cole David Rockefeller Newt Gingrich Tom
Johnson (President of CNN and former publisher of LA Times. William Randolph
Hearst Jr. Jack Howard Charles Scripps (Of the Scripps-Howard Newspaper
publishers) Walter Cronkite (On the CBS board of management) and many more...
And a host of prominent CEOs and business leaders, most of them conservative,
many of them from California, 99 percent of them white men. Cremation of Care
Ceremony “The ceremony... involves the burning of an effigy named Dull Care, who
symbolizes the burdens and responsibilities these harried Bohemians now wish to
shed temporarily. More than 100 Bohemians take part in the ceremony as priests,
acolytes, torch bearers, brazier bearers, boatmen, and woodland voices, but
despite many flowery speeches, they can't get the fire started. . . the
perplexed Bohemians must turn to the mighty Owl for advice: "O thou, great
symbol of all mortal wisdom, Owl of Bohemia, we do beseech thee, grant us thy
counsel," intones the High Priest. An aura of light creates a glow around the
Owl's head, and then the big bird reveals its wisdom. The High Priest must light
the pyre with the flame from the Lamp of Fellowship, located conveniently enough
on the "Altar of Bohemia" at the base of the Shrine . . .” SOURCE: William
Domhoff, The Progressive, January 1981 “Bohemian Bigwigs Perpetuate Canaanite
Cult” From page 243 (in 1991) German Chancellor Helmut Schmidt addresses the
elite of the world at a lakeside talk. Helmut Schmidt, in his own autobiography,
"Men and Powers, a Political Retrospective, says that he is a member of the
Council on Foreign Relations, the Trilateral Commission and the Bilderberg
group. He also says that he has been an active participant in bringing in world
government. Mr. Schmidt also said in his book that leaders from globalist bodies
travel to the Grove every summer. He talks about secret groves in Germany where
they do druidic rituals, but indicates that Bohemian Grove is his favourite
place to participate in these rituals. The letters on the base of the Illuminati
pyramid stand for certain numbers. And all those numbers when added up equal
1776, the year the Illuminati formed. More than one method exists for arriving
at 1776. However, there is only one way to arrive at the following sequence. The
Babylonian numbering system was used by the Masonic designers of the Seal. That
numbering system was not based on ten, but on six. For example, "600" would be
1000, "60" would be 100 and "6" would be 10. The Occult is Trinitarian, i.e.
it's main teachings are grouped in three's. The Number Sequence "93 and 93, 93";
or 600, 60, and 6 is the "current" of the new age of Aquarius — the Water
Bearer, which heralds the end of the age of Pisces — the Fishes (an early symbol
of Christianity) in the teachings of the Order of the Eastern Templars or O.T.O.
I find that many Atheists have trouble delving into this information because as
soon as they hear or see key words such as God, the devil or spirituality, they
will not bother investigating further hence this spiritual battle requires just
that, no religion, just spirituality… Dark Secrets : Inside Bohemian Grove Full
Length http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=FVtEvplXMLs

